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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

April 7, 2022 

 

 

Larry Hall 

884 Mound Street 

Saint Paul MN 55106 

 

  

Re:   Appeal to a Garbage Assessment for Property at 884 MOUND STREET, File No. 

CG2201A3, Assessment No. 220102    

 

Dear Mr. Hall:  

 

Per our phone conversation on April 4, 2022, you had requested the names and the roles of all 

the staff who will be at the Legislative Hearing and City Council Public Hearing before your 

appeal in the above-referenced matter.   

 

Below is a list of the staff and their roles: 

 

Marcia Moermond – Legislative Hearing Officer 

Mai Vang – Legislative Hearing Coordinator to Legislative Hearing Officer 

Joanna Zimny – Executive Assistant to Legislative Hearing Officer  

Clare Pillsbury – Management Assistant (Public Works Garbage Program) 

Sarah Haas – Garbage Program Manager (Public Works Garbage Program) 

 

Below is the list of the Councilmembers and staff present for City Council Meetings: 

 

Councilmember Dai Thao – Ward 1 

Councilmember Rebecca Noecker –Ward 2 

Councilmember Chris Tolbert – Ward 3 

Councilmember Mitra Jalali – Ward 4 

Council President Amy Brendmoen – Ward 5 

Councilmember Nelsie Yang – Ward 6 

Councilmember Jane Prince – Ward 7 

Ginger Palmer – Assistant City Attorney 

Shari Moore – City Clerk 

Brynn Hausz – Director of Council Operation 

Racquel Naylor – Executive Assistant 

 

You may also find this on the City’s website, www.stpaul.gov.  Also, I have enclosed a hard 

copy of the Councilmembers and their contact information for your convenience.  

mailto:legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us
http://www.stpaul.gov/


 

 

 

Due to this request, I have rescheduled your hearing from April 7 to April 21, 2022, at 10:00 

a.m. in Room 330 City Hall/Courthouse, 15 W. Kellogg Blvd, St Paul MN 55102.  If you 

prefer that this hearing be remotely, please let me know and I can call you on April 21st between 

10 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Mai Vang 

Legislative Hearing Coordinator 

 

c: Clare Pillsbury 

 Sarah Haas 

 

  


